
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 
May 18, 2020 

Ms. Jan Berk, COO 
San Miguel Produce, Inc. 
600 E. Hueneme Rd 
Oxnard, CA 93033 
(jan.berk@cutnclean.com) 

TENTATIVE ORDER - TERMINATION OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
AND WATER RECLAMATION REQUIREMENTS FOR SAN MIGUEL PRODUCE, 
4444 NAVALAIR ROAD, OXNARD, CALIFORNIA 93003 (FILE NO. 04-168, ORDER 
NO. R4-2019-0064, CI-9784, GLOBAL ID. WDR 100002214) 

Dear Ms. Berk: 

On June 10, 2019, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional 
Water Board) Adopted Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) and Water Reclamation 
Requirements (WRRs) contained in Order No. R4-2019-0064 to regulate the discharge 
of treated wastewater from the San Miguel Produce wastewater treatment system and 
its recycled water application at 4444 Navalair Road, Oxnard, California.  

On May 1, 2020, you notified Regional Water Board staff that all vegetable 
washing/processing operations at the Navalair Road facility had ended and that all non-
domestic wastewater discharges had ceased on March 20, 2020.  Because waste 
discharge has ceased and the facility is no longer generating wastewater from 
washing/processing vegetables, the Regional Water Board finds that Order No. R4-
2019-0064 is no longer needed and may be terminated, except for purposes of 
enforcement. 

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Regional Water Board, at a public 
hearing, will consider the enclosed tentative order, which will terminate Order No. R4-
2019-0064.  The meeting will be held via video and teleconference only on June 11, 
2020, beginning at 9:00.  For additional information regarding observing or participating 
in the public hearing please contact the Regional Water Board staff noted below.  

In order to be fully evaluated by Regional Water Board staff and included in the 
Regional Water Board’s agenda packet, written comments must be received by the 
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Regional Water Board no later than 5:00 p.m. on May 28, 2020.  Failure to comply with 
these requirements is grounds for the Regional Water Board to refuse to admit the 
proposed written comment or exhibit into evidence.  Timely submittal of written 
comments is encouraged to ensure that all comments are accurately and fully included 
in the administrative record, that Regional Water Board staff is able to provide a timely 
review, and that Regional Water Board Members have sufficient time to fully consider 
the comments and issues raised. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Mr. Peter Raftery at 
(213) 620-6156 (Peter.Raftery@waterboards.ca.gov), or me at (213) 576-6683 
(Eric.Wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

Eric Wu, Ph.D., P.E. 
Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit 

Enclosure: Tentative Order No. R4-2020-XXXX 

cc (via email): Betsy Elzufon (betsy@lwa.com) 
                     Terry Lund, San Miguel Produce (terry.lund@cutnclean.com) 
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